
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday January 9th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 9th January 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, M Bulley, S Wood and The Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Members.  Cllr Bromell
1. Open Forum & AOB  
Parish Magazine – Cllr Shipley has spoken to neighbouring parishes and Tedburn St Mary have shown an interest in taking this on and he will be speaking to them again this week to see how this could work. There would be a price increase as it has more content.  Delivery will also be a matter for discussion.

A discussion took place with the Clerk not present re pay and after rejoining the meeting the Chair offered the Clerks rate of pay increase to £10.467 which is in line with NALC agreed Clerks pay rates.   This is the first increase since commencing the role five years ago and therefore was a larger uplift than usual.  It will be reviewed more frequently in the future. This was accepted and the Clerk will adjust salary wef 1st April 2017.  The DCC Pension will also be revisited with the necessary forms requested. 

2. Apologies – Cllrs M Blight, C Eden, E Wilson and H Studholme
3.
Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – none
4. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting Held –  Cllr Turner proposed Cllr Friend seconded & Cllr Shipley signed November’s meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5.
Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell reports: He attended TDC Council meeting today and it was a lot more politically based than as previously operated. The planning enforcement review was looked at as it has not been taken further since it was started in 2012.  There was six people on this review and no action has been taken but it will be looked at again in the next six months. 
County Cllr Brook not in attendance. 
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	National Grid
	Planned works for April 2017 and Cllr Friend to attend briefing 
	Company to send details to Cllr Friend to attend the briefing

	DALC
	The referendum re Precept increases does not apply to Parish and town councils in 2017/18
	FYI

	TDC
	Stakeholders event for Housing at Buckland Football club February 3rd at 10-12 noon

Can recycling bank is to be removed due to majority of these banks coming to the end of their life and not being cost effective to be repaired, did highlight they should not be used by the hall or bar as are for domestic use only.  However, they will provide bins for the hall to use and will collect these weekly. 
	Does anyone want to go?

	DCC
	Community Enhancement Fund for self-help Highways project 
	Do we want to take any of this on? - No


8.
Planning – 
16/03006/FUL, & 16/03007/LBC - Mr C Scown, Holcombe Burnell Barton – change of use and conversion of barn to holiday accommodation including shoot facilities
The application was viewed and it was proposed by Cllr Shipley that it is SUPPORTED, Cllr Friend seconded and vote UNANIMOUS subject to adequate sewage
Appeal  - Mr K Crawford, Higher Wheatley Farm , Pocombe Bridge – 

Appeal against refusal of planning permission 16/02196/FUL Change of use & extension of domestic garages to commercial use (B1)

Appeal against refusal of planning permission 1600318/FUL Change of use & extension of two garages into a dwelling

Decisions –  

16/02099/FUL, Mr S Westcott, Valley Farm – Livestock and general purpose agricultural building – GRANTED

16/02401/FUL, Mr R Rank, West Wheatley Farm, Westwood Lane – Erection of a permanent dwelling for an agricultural worker - REFUSED
16/02614/FUL, Ms L Ogden, Moor View, Kingsford Lane – Erection of garage - GRANTED
16/02948/FUL, Mr & Mrs Lee, Geldiniz, Chapel Hill – Construction of new outbuilding – GRANTED

16/02309/CLDE, Mr M Webber, Cutteridge Farm, Cutteridge Lane – Certificate of Lawfulness for existing use of eleven properties as residential accommodation - GRANTED
16/02750/FUL, Miss V Turner, Wheatley Hall, Tedburn Road – Live – work unit (B1) – REFUSED
Hillview, Mr J Frankum – TDC enforcement officer said that if there had been no movement of the sleepers by the start of 2017 action would be taken.  Cllr Bromell will contact TDC about this and ask for a written reply. 
A report of movement of earth near Westwood Farm, Westwood Lane has been made by a parishioner - Cllr Wood will look into this and report back. 

8.   Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 

	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages and expenses November and December 2016
	£365.73
	 £4.17
	£369.90
	716

	Longdown Village Hall 
	Hall hire for year
	£55.00
	
	£55.00
	717


Proposed Cllr Wood, Cllr Friend seconded and vote UNANIMOUS
Meeting closed at 20:40pm - The next meeting will be Monday 13th February 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07900 816384                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


